COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÃTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Minutes of Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee
Held on the 13th November 2013
In the Council Chamber
 Attendance
	Members
	Officials

	Cllr C.  King
	B. Coman Director of Housing & Community 

	Cllr M. Duff
	W. Sheils S.E.O. Community Dept.

	Cllr.  G. Kenny
	D. Walsh Senior Community Officer

	Cllr. B. Lawlor
	J. Morrissey  A/Senior Community Officer

	Cllr  D. Looney
	M. Hannon Senior Executive  Parks Superintendent

	Cllr. P. Cosgrave
	A. Silke  Sport & Recreation Officer

	Cllr. E. Higgins
	

	Cllr  T. Ridge
	

	Cllr E  O Broin
	

	S. Reid
	

	J. Coghlan
	


1) Minutes   of  previous meeting held on 18th September 2013
· Proposed:    C. King
· Seconded:    M. Duff
2) Matters Arising:      None
3)  M. Hannon Senior Executive Parks Superintendent gave updated report on the TASC pavillion Tymon Park   highlighting the key objective of the proposed TASC pavilion project which is to provide a sporting facility which will encourage more young people from the area to engage in sporting activity. Cllrs M. Duff, C. King & D. Looney commended all on work to date.
4)   W.  Sheils gave a detailed report on SportsNation Initative. This combined Irish Public Bodies (IPB) Insurance/Department of Transport initiative was announced by Minister of State for Tourism, Mr. Michael Ring in September. W. Sheils detailed primary project and the 2 reserve projects which have been submitted by this Council. A discussion ensued to which Cllrs Higgins, Ridge, O’Broin and King contributed.
5) A. Silke outlined details of creating a panel from which SportsTutors can be selected, as the need arises. All commended such a great initiative and a discussion ensued regarding the advertisement of the Tutors. Members were reassured that all National Governing Bodies of Sport were made aware of this opportunity in addition to this advertisements were placed in Local Papers.
6) D. Walsh gave a detailed  presentation on Halloween 2013 outlining all community  based  events  that  took place  with  financial  assistance  from this  Council.  A   discussion ensued regarding aspects of Halloween and arrangements for 2014. As a result of the discussion, a Halloween sub group has been formed to investigate the opportunities to focus on the positive side to Halloween and to build on initiatives from previous years. for all members of the Community for 2014. Sub committee consists of Cllrs C. King, G. Kenny, E O Broin, E. Higgins and D. Looney. This sub committee are to meet before the next Sports SPC.
Meeting concluded   at 7.00p.m.
